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SEN Parents’ Evening
We will be holding another parents evening for families of 
children with additional needs. More information will soon 

follow.
Please add this date to your diary:

Tuesday 21st June

Inclusion & Pastoral Team Members
Miss J Jackson - Deputy Head / Special Needs 

Coordinator (SENDCo)

Mrs C Waerea – Horizons Centre Leader and SENDCo

Mrs H Horsman – Behaviour Support Worker

Mr D Neen – Learning Mentor

Please look at our school website for lots of information about 

interventions which happen in school, special needs support 

or how we are trying to look after children’s mental health 

and wellbeing.

Holybrook Primary School (holybrookacademy.co.uk)

Star Children

.

Horizons – Tahmid is now able to self-regulate, which is having a positive 

impact on his learning and behaviour in school.

N - All of nursery are learning Makaton. Charlie has learnt to say ‘thank 

you’ using Makaton. 

R – Jensen is using the Zones of Regulation to help him to understand his 

emotions. 

Year 1 – Alex has passed his speech targets. Reggie, Shania, Harmony 

and Georgie know their phase 2 phonic sounds. Harmony now knows her 

numbers 1-10. Lillie-Grace is doing amazingly well in her phonics at the 

moment;  she now knows 14 sounds!

Year 2 – Ayet has been doing really well in precision teaching with his 

number bonds to 10 and 20. 

Year 3 – Summer is doing very well with her number bonds to 100 and 

times-tables. 

Year 4 –

Year 5 – In precision teaching, Lily and Maicey have passed their 3 

times-tables. Millie is doing really well with her 2 times table. Amelia has 

been doing really well with her weekly spellings and has been practising 

her 2, 5 and 10 timetables in and out of school. Tyler is also working hard 

in his Fresh Start intervention. 

Year 6 – Lelan for having a brilliant, hard-working attitude during the 

recent SATs week, 

Horizons Nell Bank Visit

Children from our Horizons 

centre visited Nell Bank 

recently for a fantastic day 

packed with outdoor 

adventure. learning and 

teamwork activities.  Here, 

Marcel is studying creatures 

found when pond-dipping. 

George is having a rest after 

all of his outdoor challenges! 

We are absolutely delighted to share 

with you that in our April inspection, 

Ofsted rated Holybrook as an 

‘outstanding’ school. The report stated 

that the school, including our Horizons 

centre, was ‘highly effective in 

supporting pupils with additional needs’ 

and that all children benefitted from an 

exceptional curriculum. We want to 

thank our amazing staff, children and 

parents who have made this amazing 

journey possible.    

Charlie is enjoying the reading corner in 

year 6 and reading an ebook on 

MyOn.co.uk. Every pupil in KS2 has 

access to MyOn and includes books 

recommended to them based on the 

pupil's reading level and their interests. 

There are over 1000 books on there now -

free for Holybrook pupils. Many of these 

also have audiobook versions for pupils 

to listen to as an alternative.

Hailey has decorated 

this amazing cake as 

she has met all her 

targets this week.

Our school ‘offer’ has more information 

about what we do in school. 

SEND Local Offer | Holybrook Primary 

School (holybrookacademy.co.uk)

If you are worried about any aspects your 

child’s progress, please speak to their class 

teacher or Miss Jackson on 01274 611327.

https://holybrookacademy.co.uk/
https://holybrookacademy.co.uk/send-local-offer/

